[bookmark: _GoBack]The minutes of the monthly meeting of the Village of Green Island Industrial Development Agency meeting held on Wednesday, November 18, 2015 at 3:08 p.m. at the Green Island Village Offices, 20 Clinton Street, Green Island, New York.

Chairperson Rachel A. Perfetti called the meeting to order.

Present:  Chairperson Perfetti, Treasurer Alix, Secretary Koniowka and Attorney Legnard.

Also, in attendance:  Sean E. Ward, IDA Chief Executive Officer, John J. McNulty, III, Chief Financial Officer and Michele Bourgeois, Assistant to the CFO.
 
All present. 

Chairperson Perfetti stated that the next item on our agenda is consideration of the minutes from the October 21, 2015 meeting, everyone has received a copy.

On a motion by Treasurer Alix seconded by Secretary Koniowka and carried, to approve the minutes of October 21, 2015.  All ayes.

Chairperson Perfetti then asked for a motion on the monthly financial reports as submitted by the Chief Financial Officer for October of 2015. 

John J. McNulty, III, Chief Financial Officer stated that we are on target with the budget.

On a motion by Secretary Koniowka seconded by Treasurer Alix and carried, to accept the monthly financial reports for October of 2015 as submitted by the Chief Financial Officer.  All ayes.

Chairperson Perfetti stated that the next item for consideration is the Audit of Claims for October 21, 2015 to present.

On a motion by Treasurer Alix seconded by Secretary Koniowka and carried, to approve the audit of claims for October 21, 2015 to present.  All ayes.

Chairperson Perfetti stated that the next item is authorizing the CEO to execute agreement with the Green Island Power Authority for use of IDA lands.

Sean stated that we are talking about two (2) parcels of land on the former Ford property, we have gone through the Authority Budget Office disposition of property process and it was noticed publicly and we actually approved that late last year.  The disposition was posted on the ABO website for the required number of days and we approved it and the disposition plan back then and now it is legal for us to enter into an agreement with the Green Island Power Authority in a lease agreement.  The lease would be for $0 because it is a mutual public benefit and both parties can cancel the lease if they were unhappy with the terms and we have an agreement in place where they would be required to give us a Certificate of insurance for that property every year that they use it and we have two (2) parcels that are depicted on the map that will be attached to the agreement.  It will be for the benefit of GIPA’s potential hydro expansion.

On a motion by Secretary Koniowka seconded by Treasurer Alix and carried, to authorize the CEO to execute Lease Agreement with the Green Island Power Authority for use of IDA lands.  Two ayes and Chairperson Perfetti abstained from voting.

No further business.

On a motion by Treasurer Alix seconded by Secretary Koniowka and carried, to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 p.m.  All ayes.
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